
 

 
 

Minutes, December, 2021 Meeting 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL CONCERNS COMMITTEE MEETING 
 

Call To Order  
A meeting of the Environmental Concerns Committee was held via Zoom on December 
6, 2021. It began at 03:03 PM and was presided over by Scott Greene.  
 
Attendees  
Voting Members in Attendance: Scott Greene, Heather McCarthy, Jake Lange, and Lori 
Franklin 
Non-voting Members in Attendance: Sarah Ballew, Dorothy Flowers, Chris Hill, Matthew 
Rom, Laura Tontz, Ame Aziere 
 

I. General Business 
• Dr. Greene introduced himself and Dr. McCarthy as the current ECC board 

members 
• Dr. Greene reminded everyone as to the committee purpose and bylaws, which 

is posted on the Environmental Concerns Committee Website. 
• Proposed time & dates for future meetings were identified 

a. 3:00 – 4:00 pm on February 7th, March 7th, April 4th, and May 2nd  
• Dr. Greene announced the tentative presentations for upcoming meetings and 

also requested ideas for future presentations for the committee.  In addition to 
the presentations listed below, a presentation from the OU Bison Underground 
team was also suggested.  Tentative future presentations are as follows: 

a. February meeting:  Tree Campus USA 
b. March Meeting:  Bee Campus USA 

 
II. Program Presentation: Princeton Review Green College Campus Survey 
• Sarah Ballew provided an overview of the results of the OU data and information 

collected as part of the university’s participation in the Princeton Review Green 
College Campus Survey 

o Details of the data and results can be found on Ms. Ballew’s presentation 
slides, which are attached to this file.   
 

III. General discussion 
1. After Ms. Ballew’s presentation there was a discussion as how to best integrate 

the Tulsa and Health Sciences campuses into the ECC and to promote 
environmental concerns at those locations.  Dr. Franklin will seek to invite a 
representative from the Tulsa campus and Ms. Ballew will do the same for the 
HSC. 

https://www.ou.edu/sustainability/ecc


2. Dr. Greene requested volunteers to serve as the ECC Secretary/Treasurer. No 
one volunteered, so that position is still available.  

 
IV. Upcoming Meetings 
1. Our next meeting for will take place on February 7th  from 3:00 – 4:00 PM. 

Specific information regarding location will be communicated via email.  
 
Adjournment - Meeting adjourned 10:45 AM 


